
Dr. Nicole V. Hinchy, originally from Floral Park, NY, proudly practices as a general 
practitioner and attending dentist at ECMC. In addition to helping the residents, Dr. 
Hinchy is clinical faculty in the Department of Radiology at the University at Buffalo. 
Dr. Hinchy considers herself a Buffalo transplant. Dr. Hinchy chose to stay in Buffalo 
because of the people. ñHands down, the people I work for and with. I have been very 
fortunate to begin my career with a group of talented, intelligent, strong, and supportive 
female dentists, and a few good men. We all push each other to reach our fullest 
potential to deliver quality care to all patients we come across both on the general dental 
side, as well as on the oncology side. As an educator, I enjoy working with students and 
residents alike as they keep you on your toes to stay up to date with the latest in 
dentistry. It is also fulfilling to watch students grow in their knowledge and confidence, 
even over a short period of time.ò 
 
Dr. Hinchy attended St. Johnôs University in Jamaica, NY where she graduated with a 
BS in Healthcare Administration. Dr. Hinchy continued her education to get a Masterôs 
Degree in Medical Biology at Long Island University. Despite coming from a close knit 
family and having an extended family of life-long friends who live on Long Island, Dr. 
Hinchy decided to move the next chapter of her life to Buffalo where she attended the 

University at Buffalo School of Dental Medicine, graduating in 2012 with an Oral Surgery minor. While at UBSDM Dr. 
Hinchy received many awards and scholarships including the Anthony S. Gugino Humanitarian Award, the Donald 
Kozlowski Memorial Award, the Thomas C. Labenski Scholarship, and the Pierre Fauchard scholarship. 
 
After dental school Dr. Hinchy stayed in Buffalo to complete a residency in Dental Oncology/GPR at Roswell Park 
Cancer Institute. Dr. Hinchy is currently working to complete a PhD in Cancer Prevention & Pathology through RPCI. 
During this time Dr. Hinchy has conducted numerous research studies presenting in both local and international 
meetings, speaking mainly on the topic of oral cancer concepts. Dr. 
Hinchy has also been fortunate to have her research published! One 
article concerned prevention and treatment strategies for ONJ and another 
was on the progression of gingival SCC after invasive dental treatments. 
Both of these articles were written with the intention to review important 
concepts for the general dentist to keep in mind when treating patients 
with histories of anti-resorptive drugs or non-healing lesions of the 
gingiva. 
 
Dr. Hinchy is heavily involved in organized dentistry, stating the 
importance is ñSimply put, to ensure we, as a profession, maintain our 
autonomy as we progress. Those who are best suited to manage and 
influence our profession are dental professionals. So, it is of utmost 
importance to get involved early in our careers to get our voices heard on 
topics that may influence our careers greater than our predecessors. At 
the same time, we can learn from seasoned dentists who have been in the 
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I recently returned from the annual ADA convention 
in Atlanta, GA, serving as a delegate to the House of 
Delegates. At the first meeting of the House, Dr. 
Kathy OôLoughlin, Executive Director of the ADA, 
gives an address discussing what has happened over 
the last year in the ADA, a sort of health report on the 
state of what the ADA has been doing and where it 
intends to go in the future. I always enjoy listening to 
these addresses as Dr. OôLoughlin always has some 
very interesting things to say. 
 
She spoke about the importance of change in our lives and in our 
organizations. Without change, we become stale. However, no one likes 
change because we are all set in our daily lives and no one wants to change 
what is comfortable and known. Change is scary and unknown. We, as 
human beings, will resist change. However, if we donôt change as the world 
around us changes, we become irrelevant. 
 
It seems change is coming at a pace greater than we can comprehend. Every 
day we see changes in technology which can overwhelm us. We see societal 
changes we couldnôt anticipate just a few short years ago. Change is all 
around us and we must adapt to these changes. If not, we will become 
extinct. We need to embrace change if we are to survive in a changing 
world. 
 
This is where leadership comes in. It is incumbent upon us to be the leaders 
of this change to keep us relevant in the world. We must show the way to 
our younger members so they understand what is relevant for our mutual 
success. The ADA is doing that now with innovations like credentialing, 
virtual study clubs, its career success program, and the public initiative to 
tell the general public why going to an ADA member dentist is so important 
to their dental and overall health. 
 
We need a clear vision of what type of individual we want to be in both our 
personal and professional lives. We have to decide what is best for our 
patients and provide them with the best dental care possible. We have to 
decide how we treat new members of our profession graduating from dental 
school. We must welcome them as colleagues and peers. We must show 
them what we learned through our professional lives and how we overcame 
all the obstacles life threw at us while we were living our lives and trying to 
do our best. 
 
Life is unpredictable and can throw you curves. You canôt control what life 
throws at you but you can control how you react to situations seeming out of 
control. There are times in the office when you just want to give up because 
things arenôt going as planned. These are the times when you need to step 
back and control your reaction to difficult situations. We must take control 
of our emotions and do the best for the patient. We must always remember 
the patient is the most important person in the office and deserves the best 
care you can deliver. 
 
They say the Millennial generation is a different generation. Yes, they are a 
different generation, but for many baby boomers, they are the generation we 
raised. We must welcome them into our professional lives and make our 
organizations relevant to them. It is said Millennials donôt join organizations 
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As my term as President of the Eighth District Dental 
Society comes to an end, a verse in a Lionel Ritchie song 
rings in my head: ñAnd know that weôve come to the end 
of our rainbow, thereôs something I must say out 
loudé.ò: What the hell was I thinking? Actually, the 
experience and adventure was much more positive than 
negative. The job is definitely a learning experience no 
matter how much you absorb as a member or while 
serving on councils and committees. Once I was past the 
surprise and nearly immediate Executive Director change, 
I thought maybe I would just implant myself as President 
for Life and be done with any opposition to my decisions. 
I quickly learned there are numerous checks and balances 
in place in the form of constitutions, by-laws, 
administrative codes, and wiser, more experienced 
members to establish any formidable run at a dictatorship. 
I will graciously abdicate to my successor Dr. Glen 
Donnarumma in January and simply perform my 
Immediate Past-President duties. This will include, but 
not be limited to, advising those who will follow me as 
others have done for me. 
 
We did succeed as a Society to at least table for now the 
Erie County Disclosure Bill that I reported on in my last 
newsletter column. That was primarily due to a significant 

grassroots effort on the part of 
those members who actually read 
the bill, understood the associated 
problems, and made your voice 
heard. We made a difference. This 
bill was not about simply 
informing patients concerning 
their care. I agree patients should 
be completely informed regarding 
treatment decisions affecting their 
health and treatment. The bill was imposing potential 
fines and criminal charges, implying that we were 
misleading, even mistreating, patients. The bill was 
unclear in what was actually being covered and created 
further regulations that, when all was said and done, 
protected no one. Most disconcerting was the process. The 
bill did not originate through a conversation with 
organized dentistry and affiliated partners. It started with 
a press conference, a dental lab and a politician, 
suggesting to the public that bad things were going on in 
dentistry and they were potential victims, implying that 
this law will protect them from unscrupulous dentists. 
Tabled, however, only means it could come back in 
another form in the future.  We must be vigilant. 
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Calendar 
 

December 2017 

Friday, December 1 

Dr. Richard Fink Memorial Lecture - ñGPS to Get You to Your High 

Tech Dental Practiceò 

8AM Lucarelliôs Banquet Center 

 

Saturday, December 9 

Childrenôs Christmas Party 

10AM Brookfield Country Club 

 

January 2018 

Tuesday, January 9 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Saturday, January 27 

Eighth District Dental Societyôs Presidentôs Reception 

6PM Country Club of Buffalo 

 

Tuesday, January 30 

Eighth District Dental Foundation Board Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

February 2018 

Tuesday, February 13 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

March 2018 

Tuesday, March 13 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Thursday, March 15 

Risk Management Seminar 

5:30PM Creekside Banquet Facility 

 

Friday, March 23 

Spring All Day Seminar - òOffensive Dentistryò 

8AM Lucarelliôs Banquet Facility 

 

April 2018 

Tuesday, April 10 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Tuesday, April 24 

Eighth District Dental Foundation Board Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 
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